SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 16th January 2006 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

PRESENT






Cllr D H Gale (Mayor)






   "   N Aldis





   "   C Baker





   "   P Blaine






   "   R Frood






   "   J Gurney





   "   M McMurdo






   "   C Osborne






   "   M Pettitt






   "   D Sharman





   "   R Smith





   "   Mrs S Sutton






   "   G White

Together with Two Electors of the Parish
1.  APOLOGIES for absence were received from Cllrs Jaeger and Scott and from County Cllr J Scott.
2.  STATUTORY DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS FROM MEMBERS (84/05)
(a)
Prejudicial Interests
There were none.

(b)
Personal Interests
There were none.

3.  ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS (85/05)
(a)  An elector enquired if Sandy Town Council were aware that a Petition, to prevent the closure of the Tourist Information Centre in Sandy containing 3,000 signatures had been presented to Mid Bedfordshire District Council.

Was the Council also aware that this number of signatures could have been greatly increased had the District Council allowed the Petition to actually be located in the Tourist Information Centre?

The Mayor said that the questions had been noted.

(b)  An elector asked if the proposed rate increase required to keep the Tourist Information Centre was comparable to the significant amounts of funding currently being expended on sports facilities in the Town.

3.  ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS (85/05) (CONTD)

These sports facilities were actually used by a limited number of the population, the services of the Tourist Information Centre were available to all.

The Mayor said that the questions had been noted and would probably be addressed during the debate on Agenda Item 10.
(c)  An elector enquired when the outstanding works on the Market Square were going to be completed and when the additional bus shelter was to be provided.

The Clerk said that the Minutes of the last meeting of the Partnership had still not been received.  He had received no further information regarding the outstanding works.

Cllr Blaine as Chairman of the Partnership said that he would expedite this matter.

4.  PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FOR COMMENT BY SANDY TOWN 
COUNCIL (86/05)
There are none.
5.  MAYORAL COMMUNICATIONS (87/05)
08/12/05
Interviewed and broadcast Christmas message on Biggles FM Radio.

11/12/05
Accompanied by the Mayoress, attended the Borough of Bedford's Annual

Christmas Carol Service at St. Paul's Church Bedford.

13/12/05
Together with the Mayoress attended the Bedfordshire & Luton Fire and 

Rescue Service Annual Carol Service at Woburn Parish Church.

14/12/05
Attended with the Mayoress the Mayor of Huntingdon's Civic Carol Service

at St. Mary's Parish Church, Huntingdon.

16/12/05
Accompanied by the Mayoress, attended the Mayor of St Ives Charity 

Concert at the Free Church, St. Ives.

17/12/05
Attended with the Mayoress, the Mayor of Leighton Linslade's Carol

Concert at All Saints Church, Leighton Buzzard.

19/12/05
Accompanied by the Mayoress, attended the Quince Court, Sandy,

Christmas lunch and party.

13/01/06
Accompanied by the Mayoress, took part in the opening ceremony for

Twigdens new Showhouse at "Fallowfield".

DEPUTY MAYOR

10/12/05
Together with the Deputy Mayoress attended the Mayor of Dunstable’s


Christmas Concert at Priory Church, Dunstable.

20/12/05
Accompanied by the Deputy Mayoress attended the Mayor of St Ives’ Civic


Service at All Saints Church, St Ives.

5.  MAYORAL COMMUNICATIONS (87/05) (CONTD)
12/01/06
Attended a Policing in Bedfordshire Meeting at the Rufus Centre, Flitwick.

The Mayor commented on the list of events etc.  He thanked the Deputy Mayor for his support during his recent spell of ill health.
6.  MINUTES AND REPORTS (88/05)
(a)  Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 5th December 2005
RESOLVED:  (a)  That the Minutes, including Exempt Minute, Minute No 78/05, which had been previously circulated be received, approved and signed as a correct record.

(b)  That the Exempt Minute, Minute No 78/05, remain as an Exempt Item.

(b)  Meeting of Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 12th December

       2005. 

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes excluding Estimates Items which had been previously circulated be received, approved and adopted.

RECOMMENDATIONS:  There were none.

(c)  Meeting of Planning Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 9th January
       2006
The full Minutes of the Meeting were not yet available for consideration.  There was however one recommendation to be dealt with.

RECOMMENDATIONS

PUBLIC CONVENIENCES IN SANDY

RESOLVED:  (a)  That in order to retain this important public facility in Sandy Town Centre, Sandy Town Council takes over all ownership and management responsibilities with effect from 1st April 2006.

(b)  That a suitable figure be now included in the Draft Annual Estimates of Expenditure for 2006/2007.
7.  TRANSPORT TOKEN SCHEME (89/05)
A reply received from Mid Bedfordshire District Council and which had been circulated with the Agenda for the Meeting was received and considered.

RESOLVED:  That the Clerk be requested to contact Age Concern Bedford to obtain information on the transport token scheme operated by that organisation.

8.  REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES (90/05)

(a)  Cllr Aldis reported that there was a meeting of the Community Safety Group on Thursday evening and the AGM of Homewatch was to be held next week.


(b)  Cllr Blaine reported on a meeting of the Sandy Upper School Multi-Agency Group.  The Youth Workers were still keen to pursue the provision of a Youth Shelter if a suitable location could be identified.  Proposals for some special event on St George’s Day were also being considered.


(c)  Cllr Osborne reported on  a public meeting re: the Police Authority budget which he had attended last week.  Bedfordshire Police were now in the second year of their three year plan.  Council Tax Payers met approximately 25% of the total authority bill, the balance came from grants, services etc.  Bedfordshire Police were the 11th lowest budgeted police authority in the country per head of population.  The Grants payable by Government are fixed and the draft budget prepared would have required an increase of 14% in the Band “D” Council Tax.  This was not acceptable and reductions were having to be made.  A 5% increase would allow a budget of £87.25m or £5.60 per house per annum.

The reports were noted.
9.  CLERK’S REPORT (91/05)
1.  Accounts 01.04.05 to 30.11.05 and 01.04.05 to 31.12.05
(a)  RESOLVED:  That the Lists of Receipts and Payments for November and December 2005 which had been on display prior to the meeting be received and approved.
(b)  RESOLVED:  That the Quarterly Accounts (Income and Expenditure Lists) for the Quarter ended 31st December 2005 which had been on display prior to the meeting be received and approved.
2.  Bedfordshire County Council/Mid Bedfordshire District Council – Joint Reception for Town and Parish Councils

The Reception that was organised for November and subsequently cancelled has now been re-scheduled for Tuesday 21st March 2006 at County Hall, Bedford at 7.00pm.  

Sandy Town Council is invited to nominate two Members to attend.

RESOLVED:  That the Mayor and Deputy Mayor be requested to represent Sandy Town Council at the Reception on Tuesday 21st March 2006.

3.  2006 National Pay Settlement for Clerks

Details of the 2006 Annual Pay Settlement for Clerks have now been received.  The settlement represents a 2.95% increase with effect from 1st april 2006.

(The terms of the NJC Settlement for all other Council staff is still awaited but is expected to be at the same level.)

RESOLVED:  That the terms of the 2006 Annual Pay Settlement for Clerks be noted and approved.
10.  SANDY TOURIST INFORMATION CENTRE (92/05)
The Minutes of the Meeting of the Working Group held on Wednesday 4th January 2006 and which had been previously circulated were received and considered.
Cllr Blaine as Chairman of the Working Group outlined the present position and reminded the meeting of the District Council decision to close the Centre with effect from 31st March 2006.

The appointed Working Group had met four times, including with officers of the District Council and the existing staff of the Centre.

Various options had been investigated and considered but the final position of the Working Group was as detailed in the Minutes.

Cllr Blaine answered questions from other Members.  Concern was expressed at the level of Town Council Tax increase that would be required if the Town Council were to agree to take over this service, however it was recognised that there was considerable local support for the retention of the Centre through both the Petition and other comments made.
Although the Town Council Tax would increase it was unlikely that there would be any comparable reduction in the District Council level of tax.

There was an extensive debate regarding the deliberations of the Working Group and their recommendations.

Cllr Osborne requested that in accordance with Standing Order F 13 of the Standing Orders of Sandy Town Council a recorded vote be taken.

RESOLVED:  (a)  That the Tourist Information Centre in Sandy shall be continued, by Sandy Town Council with effect from 1st April 2006 but should be housed in a new building attached to Sandy Town Council offices as detailed in the Minutes from as soon as possible.

(b)  That negotiations take place with Mid Beds District Council in order to transfer two members of the present staff to Town Council employment.


(c)  That a suitable figure be now included in the Draft Annual Estimates of Expenditure for 2006/2007.

For the Resolution



Against the Resolution
Cllr Aldis




Cllr Baker

Cllr Blaine




Cllr Frood

Cllr Gale




Cllr Gurney

Cllr McMurdo




Cllr Smith

Cllr Osborne

Cllr Pettitt

Cllr Sharman

Cllr Mrs Sutton

Cllr White

Abstentions

None

10.  SANDY TOURIST INFORMATION CENTRE (92/05) (CONTD)
Cllr Osborne expressed the thanks of the Council to Cllr Blaine and Cllr White and the other members of the Working Group for the considerable amount of work that they had obviously undertaken in a short space of time in coming to their recommendations.  This should be acknowledged.

11.  ORAL QUESTIONS FROM ELECTORS (93/05)
There were none.
12.  PRESS RELEASE (94/05)
RESOLVED:  That a Press Release be issued regarding the future of the Tourist Information Centre.
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